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PAC Business

The meeting was called to order and the June minutes were approved.

DAS Announcements
Mollie announced the NIATx training in Mendham at Daytop, July 22, 2010.  Mollie announced that the recovery walk will be September 25, 2010 in Penn’s Landing, Pennsylvania.  DAS will be coordinating transportation.  She recommended if you need to make transportation arrangements, contact Dennis (DAS) at 609-292-3327.
The next quarterly provider meeting will be September 30, 2010 will be at DDD (Division of Developmental Disabilities) in Hamilton.  Mollie advised that the February 3, 2010 meeting and the May 26, 2010 meeting will be at the New Jersey State Police auditorium in Hamilton off of Route 130.

DAS is waiting to hear about the Recovery Center application submitted to CSAT.  If DAS is awarded funding, the Center for Family Services will be awarded $350.000 based on their successful application to the DAS published RFP for this project.

On July 1, 2010 the Mental Health/Substance Abuse merger became effective as part of the approved State budget and there will be more information to follow as the Divisions meet with constituents and internally to plan the merger.

The next Medical Directors Meeting will be July 21, 2010 at 1:00 p.m. at DAS.

Manny announced the nominating committee and stated that he will get back to the nominating committee with the date of the nominating committee meeting.

DISCUSSION

The DAS Fiscal Agent launched July 1, 2010.  To date there have been over 4,000 active utilizations.  Mollie described steps being taken by DAS to diagnose and resolve any issues.  DAS is in the process of developing a system where each agency will be assigned a staff person to work with that particular agency.  She also stated that the window is still open to do prior authorizations for services provided from July 1, 2010.

According to Mollie, payments should start Wednesday, July 20, 2010.  She reports that DAS staff have been working diligently to rectify problems.  
There was much discussion with the members of the PAC about the fiscal agent implementation issues.  According to some of the members there are significant problems being experienced with the new authorization and billing processes which will cause a cash flow problem if payments for services cannot be made in a timely manner.  Mollie stressed that DAS is doing everything possible to rectify any issues and that suggestions would be taken back to DAS and given full consideration as the roll-out continues.

Many of the members commended Geralyn Molinari for the extraordinary job she is doing.  Mollie agreed that Geralyn is doing an outstanding job and in addition, she recognized Cathy, Robin, Kyu Kyu, Suzanne and the entire DAS staff for all of their hard work during this most challenging time.

E-Counseling and Tele-Psychiatry  -  
There was a discussion around the articles distributed prior to the meeting and ethical areas for consideration.  Mollie stated that things are moving extremely quickly pertaining to Health Care Reform and she wants to be sure that our system of care is prepared.  There was a strong discussion about technology and how it affects every area of our lives, including how we deliver services.  Research shows that the efficacy of electronic screening tools are more effective.  Members talked about “Recovery One” in California that runs a virtual AA networking site.

Members discussed issues pertaining to Medicaid and other reimbursement sources.

Connie Greene shared that St. Barnabas implemented an Electronic Health Risk Assessment and it has increased self referrals to EAP services.

Members questioned why particular specific credentials are mentioned in regulations, such as the CCS, rather than making it more broad to account for better courses/credentials.  Another example mentioned was the LOCI which some providers feel is not too useful; however, Mollie stated that the LOCI is practical because it insures standardization and consistency for each client at each agency as continuing care decisions are made.
Next PAC meeting scheduled for August 20, 2010 at 10 am.


